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Dear Friends,

At the start of 2020 and this new decade, the team of SALUT-Malawi would like to thank you, our supporters, not only for your material donations, but also for the care and affection you have shown this project. It is awkward to discuss menstruation, underwear and sexual violence because we have been conditioned to see them as “inappropriate”. Yet, in these changing times, opinions are evolving so now we can confront the wrongs that thrive in the shadows. By finally shining a light on these injustices, we can help those in true need. As the author James Baldwin said, “Not everything that is faced can be changed, but nothing can be changed until it is faced.”
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This newsletter is an update on the hopeful green shoots of change that women and girls are experiencing in the isolated rural villages supported by Malawi-Twin. In 2019, our donations increased by 30% from 2018. We sent 33 cartons of underwear and 3 cartons of soap and toiletries to Golomoti Secondary School (Dedza), Mkomachi Secondary School (Lilongwe), Chiringa Parish, St Joseph’s Secondary School (Karonga), Changoima Parish, St Montford Parish, the Good Shepherd Secondary School (Njuli), Mseche Community School, and Matumba Parish. We also divided 144 packs of reusable sanitary pads and two cartons of panties in girls’ sizes between two schools - St Joseph the Worker Primary School with nearly 50 girls and Changoima Secondary School with 120 girls. 

SALUT’s overall aim remains building female capability in these communities and we were thrilled last autumn to receive reports on SALUT’s impact sent last autumn from Matumba and Karonga parishes. These are available on the Malawi-Twin website (www.malawi-twin.org). We already knew that a bra can protect a woman from sexual assault, but Father Alfred explained that a donated bra can also protect poor women and girls from sexual exploitation:

“It’s not an easy thing for poor Malawian women and girls in typical villages like Matumba to get a [underwear] on their own if they have nobody to give them. A woman [or] a girl who has no [underwear] is likely to be abused by men or boys who are financially stable.”  

Father Denis’ report gave us a deeper insight into the challenges faced by Malawian schoolgirls. In Karonga the sanitary pads were distributed at a primary school because a quarter of their female students are adolescents. In Malawi students cannot move up a school year until they have passed the end of year exam. High absentee rates, due to long walks to school and other poverty-related factors, mean boys and girls commonly repeat school years. However, this policy is more detrimental to girls because, once menstruation begins, they miss even more classes. Stuck in primary school, girls are seen as less intelligent in this male-dominated society and therefore discouraged from continuing to study. The girls’ great embarrassment when boys realise they are menstruating, also keeps them at home. Thankfully, the school’s Headteacher, Mrs. Ellen Mwafulirwa, has said that SALUT’s donations are reducing the girls’ absenteeism and their academic performance is already improving.
No one can deny that education is key to enabling families to break out of the cycle of poverty, but it is female education that is particularly effective at embedding that improvement in family welfare and ensuring that it endures. 

This year we hope to expand our outreach work with schools and WI groups, to include Scouts and Girlguiding groups. Besides collecting donations and raising awareness of the circumstances faced by our Malawian brothers and sisters, we also share the message that through these simple ways in which our modern world enables us to support the poor in our global family, our own lives are enriched by a sense of purpose and solidarity. 

And in that spirit of solidarity, let us not forget that, after a decade of austerity, period poverty affects girls in the UK who refrain from asking their parents for sanitary items at a time when their families are dependent on food banks. All the disposable and liquid sanitary and hygiene donations received by SALUT that are unsuitable for the Malawi Container are passed on to Hygiene Bank for local distribution. 

Our project is constantly evolving, shaped by your response. In 2019 individuals took the initiative and organised collections at work and through facebook. Unlike previous years when donations ended once the Container departed, people just didn’t stop giving! SALUT is now packing all year! The wonderful people at St Justus Church, MIND Charity Shop in Tonbridge, Hadlow WI, Hospice in the Weald in Borough Green, and so many others, have continued collecting on our behalf. As a result, we have 20 boxes ready to go as well as 400 reusable day pads from Cheeky Wipes, who continue to give us a 35% discount. 
Our aim in 2020 is to provide each of our 10 recipient communities with bras and panties across all sizes (Younger girls, S, M and L), as well as reusable pads and soap - so we need to fill another 80 boxes. We have received many small bras but very few panties. Could you help us by:
We will be accepting donations until Easter. Please mark “SALUT” clearly on any donations left at the back of the Church. 
If you would like to assist, donate or ask a question, please contact Maria Neves (07503663734) or Jacqui Nunes (07914771357). 

Thank you and we look forward to hearing from you!

Claire Churchill, Alexandra Lopez, Maria Neves, Jacqui Nunes and Angela Saltaren-Ghent
“My mother would not afford to buy sanitary pads for me every month. This meant that I would not go to school or appear in public when I was in my periods. Thank you for coming to my rescue.”


Asimenye Mwalwanda, Pupil,


St Joseph the Worker Primary School





“We lack underwear and pads hence it is easy for boys to discover that we have started menstruating. And the boys make fun of us.”


Ashula Mwakamogho, Pupil, 


St Joseph the Worker Primary School





“I only had one under pant and whenever I was in period I didn’t come to school for fear of spoiling that single under pant. So I would miss many classes. Now I won’t face that problem. I am so happy.”


Fishanio Mwanganda, Pupil, 


St Joseph the Worker Primary School





Spring cleaning your underwear drawers – gather up all those good quality bras, panties and children’s underwear no longer worn and bring them to us. Nothing racy please!





Donating new packs of underwear, especially training bras and sturdy panties for teenaged girls. Remember these need to withstand a lot of washing.





Donating SOLID soap. Liquids don’t travel well.





Contributing to the purchase of reusable sanitary pads. Cheque donations, if you are a Corpus Christi parishioner, should be made payable to “Corpus Christi Church Tonbridge”.





Bringing your donations to one of our International Women’s Day collection events at the Fisher Hall, Lyons Crescent, Tonbridge: 


6pm-8pm, Saturday 7 March 2020


1:30pm-3:30pm, Sunday 8 March 2020





Encouraging your workplace, your children’s school/nursery or any group to which you belong to get involved. Please contact us if you would like to organise a collection at work. We have flyers and a collection box poster that provides all the necessary information. 











